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Summary of the meeting of November 21, 2006

Following adoption of the order of business, the Chair of the Joint Working Group of the Permanent Council and CEPCIDI on the Draft Social Charter of the Americas called the meeting to order.
The General Secretariat presented the document “Draft Operative Section of the Social Charter of the Americas” GTC/CASA/doc.38/06, commissioned by the Working Group at its meeting of October 19, 2006.

The General Secretariat explained the criteria used to draw up the text, which synthesizes and reflects the basic document GTC/CASA/doc.20/05 corr. 1, containing the eight proposals for the Social Charter submitted by member states. It also explained the format used, which is similar to that of the Inter-American Democratic Charter.

Although this was an exercise in respecting and striking a balance between the positions put forward in all the proposals, the Secretariat explained that, as with any discretionary and interpretative exercise, something might have been left out, which could be put back in at the request of member states. 

The delegations were then invited to comment on the document.  Some delegations commented on shortcomings and omissions in the document and on the need to shape and enrich it.  At that point, the delegation of Guatemala asked that the document include the text on indigenous peoples that it presented on February 21, during the seventh meeting of the working group.
Other delegations pointed out that the document was neutral and provided a good starting-point for negotiations. They also said they liked the idea of using the same format as the Inter-American Democratic Charter. As for the contents, they stressed that it would be up to the states to supplement it during the discussion and negotiation process.
The delegations also pointed to the need for value-added, in the sense that the Social Charter should not just reiterate what other documents have already stated.  To that end, it was suggested that the delegations work on each topic to discern where the differences lie with respect to what already exists in the inter-American system.
Later, the Secretariat replied to the delegations’ various comments. It said then that, based on the mandate it had received, it had put the document together from the eight proposals submitted by the member states and from General Assembly resolutions.  It also pointed out it was not a document in isolation, as it will come with a preamble and a Plan of Action.
Finally, after listening to the comments of the delegations and the Secretariat, the Chair proposed holding an informal meeting on November 27 for continued consideration of the operative section of the Draft Social Charter of the Americas.
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